


 

 

Chair Reports: 
 
Brent Hill, Biology 

● Sarah Martin completed her MS thesis (mentor: Vicki McDonald). Thesis title: Determination of 
Bat Species’ use of Artificial Bark Enhanced Habitat at Select Sites in North and Central Arkansas. 

● Publication: Sallinger, ES, Robeson MS, and TS Haselkorn. 2021. Characterization of the bacterial 
microbiomes of social amoebae and exploration of the roles of host and environment on 
microbiome composition. Environmental Microbiology 23(1): 126-



 

 

• Matthew Connolly and Hal Halvorson (Biology) were awarded a $5,000 EPA subcontract to 
collect and analyze water quality samples in the White Oak Bayou wetlands in Maumelle. This 
project will employ at least one Environmental Science student. 

• Michael Yoder (retired full time, current adjunct) had a book chapter (“Community Assessments 
and Asset Mapping”) published in The Community Development Handbook, ed. Liz Russell. 

• Yaqian He (with Dr. E. Lee and J. Shanmugasundaram) will serve as guest editor for a joint 
special issue of Land and Climate entitled “Land and Monsoon Interaction: Physical and Societal 
Aspects of Asian Monsoons”. 

 
Ramesh Garimella, Mathematics 

• An article entitled “Creating and using videos for teaching math: Suggestions from the field” of 
Jason Martin co-authored with A. Weinberg was published in MAA FOCUS, 40(4), pp. 20-23.  

• Dr. Todd Abel and STEMteach math majors Leah Gerald and Devon Bartlett had a presentation 
accepted for the NCTM 2021 Virtual Conference titled Introducing Trigonometric Functions: 
History, Astronomy, and Mathematical Modeling. Devon Bartlett graduated in December, but 
was a student when the presentation was originally proposed and the conference originally 
scheduled. 

• 


